
 
 
 
Additional Guidance on 2021 Recruitment 
 
Thank you to members who have asked about interviews and second visits as part of 
this year’s recruitment season. AADPRT does not want to be more restrictive than the 
guidelines already posted by the NRMP or the AAMC. We endorse the following: 
  

• All interviews should be virtual as also recommended by Coalition for Physician 
Accountability on August 24, 2021 - Download (aamc.org) 

  

• AADPRT recommends the following as best practice guidelines: 
 

o Attendance at second look events should not be taken into consideration 
when rating and ranking applicants. 

o Second looks are not mandatory for programs to organize, nor 
encouraged per se. However, some programs historically hosted them 
and the above guideline would align best with post-interview 
communication NRMP requirements. 
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